1

THE  HAVENS  COMMUNITY  COUNCIL

CYNGOR  CYMUNED  THE  HAVENS

(Clerk/RFO Christine Lewis, The Farmhouse, Broadway, Broad Haven, SA62 3HX)

Tel/Fax 01437 781418 / 07970093217  Email/ebost Christine@havenscommunities.org.uk

http://www.pembstcc.co.uk/the-havens-community-council
THE MINUTES OF THE MEETING HELD AT BROAD HAVEN VILLAGE HALL, 4 NOVEMBER 2014, AT 7 PM
PRESENT  

Cllrs Mark Burch, Brian Henderson, Lawrence Hughes, Peter Morgan (County Cllr), Joan Phillips, Sue Reynolds, Ian Whitby (Chair), Mary Whitewright, Christine Lewis (Clerk).

APOLOGIES
Cllrs David Faulkner, Matthew Ford,  Peter Llewellin
ADOPT MINUTES FROM PREVIOUS MEETING
The minutes were signed by Ian Whitby [Chair] as a true record of the meeting held on the 7 October, 2014.
DECLARATION OF INTEREST



There were no declarations of interest declared.

WELCOME

Cllr Ian Whitby (Chair) welcomed Cllr Lawrence Hughes to the Council.

MATTERS ARISING

Pembrokeshire Coast National Park Authority [PCNPA] Community Consultation Meeting

This was attended by Cllr Joan Phillips who reported that she discussed the problems being experienced in Broad Haven with regards to rubbish and it was suggested that we contact Keep Wales Tidy to see if they can give us some constructive advice.   We now have a solar powered compaction bin installed opposite the Ocean Bar/Restaurant and there are plans to install one by the Galleon.   The Clerk will ask if one can be installed in Little Haven also.

Attendees were also advised that PCNPA funds could not meet all future commitments and there is a possibility that the Puffin Bus Service, to which PCNPA contribute £80,000 per year, and similar services may have to end.  There are 53 communities in PCNPA but not all are on the bus route.  However, it was felt that should this happen it would result in a huge loss to the area both for tourism and local residents.  Councillors felt it would be worthwhile to contact local organisations to see if they were willing to sponsor the bus .  
Joan will discuss this further with PCNPA Chief Executive, Tegryn Jones, at the PALC AGM as he is attending as Guest Speaker.
Peasey Park Lease
This item was carried over to the December Meeting in order to obtain feedback from Cllr David Faulkner.

AGENDA ITEMS
Remembrance Day
Councillors were asked to meet in Broad Haven Car Park on Sunday at 2 pm for the Remembrance Day Parade.  
Cllr Brian Henderson asked that the Clerk contact the Royal British Legion to enquire if they would read out the names of the World War soldiers from The Havens to commemorate the centenary of World War One.

Dog Signs

The Clerk has arranged for PCC Sign Shop to make an amendment for the September date error for the Dog Signs installed last year.

Youth Service Provision in Solva

The Council received a letter from Solva Community Council requesting support for the continuation of Youth Services in Solva.   The Council agreed to support this request.
Supplementary Planning Guidance Consultation

Councillors were asked to prepare a response to the Pembrokeshire Coast National Parks Authority Supplementary Planning Consultation for the next meeting, 2 December 2014,  in order that the Clerk can give a full Council response in January.
Boardwalk Update

The Grant has been approved by SITA and it is hoped that the work will be able to commence early next year.  Cllr Mark Burch put forward that there should be a sub committee made up of both Support the Boardwalk Group and the Council in order to administer the funds.   The Clerk was asked to write to Linda Roehorn and the Group to congratulate them on their success and thank them for all their hard work.

The PCNPA Ranger and their volunteers are planning to cut back the overgrowth as soon as the weather permits and the Boardwalk Gang have agreed to dispose of the debris. 
Planning Applications
	NP/14/0604
	Installation of Openreach Broadband Cabinet PCP001 outside 27 Millmoor Way, Broad Haven, SA62 3JJ
	Support


Finance
	Broad Haven Village Hall Standing Order
	   180.00
	     SO

	Clerk’s salary  £155.07 plus expenses 36.36
	   191.36
	101671

	Cleddau Press November Issue
	   221.00
	101672

	Down to Earth Landscaping
	   621.00
	101673

	Complete Prop Maintenance Dog Sign Installation
	     65.00
	101674

	Cheques signed/checked by Cllrs Phillips and Whitewright
	£1278.36
	TOTAL


ANY OTHER BUSINESS

Pembrokeshire County Council Budget Meeting

Cllr Ian Whitby (Chair) reported that PCC were looking at the possibility of sharing some services between Councils in view of the large budget cut backs over the next few years.  They have asked Community Councils to contact them with any proposals and to consider whether they could provide local services at a cheaper rate than PCC can.  

County Cllr Peter Morgan advised that the Broad Haven PCC Car Park raises £26,000 per year and the Little Haven Car Park raises £32,000 per year.  Cllr Mary Whitewright pointed out that there was hardly any work carried out by PCC or PCNPA in Little Haven except for a small allowance from PCNPA for maintaining the flower beds.   

The Clerk confirmed we are still awaiting a copy of the schedule of the work carried out by PCC, Maintenance Department and she will send a reminder to Emrys Llewelyn.  PCNPA has also promised to let us have a schedule of their work carried out in The Havens. 

It was agreed that a subcommittee will meet during December in order to draw up the Community Councils Business Plan for the next financial year.

The Clerk requested that Councillors review the specification for the grass cutting tender due to be issued in January.  Mary Whitewright asked that the Little Haven Point and other grass areas in Little Haven be included in the tender and also that the Point Shelter be included in the next Bus Shelter Schedule.

School Extension

The School Governors reported that the extension is on target.
Trafalgar Terrace

Cllr Mark Burch reported that the road outside The Royal is badly flooded and cannot be considered a safe route to school.  The Clerk was asked to request the Water Board to survey the road to see if the drainage system has been damaged as the level of the Slash Pont has risen and is affecting the local banks.  
END OF MEETING

There being no further business to discuss the meeting closed at 8.05 pm.

The January meeting will be held on the 6 January 2015.

THESE MINUTES ARE SUBJECT TO CONFIRMATION AT THE MEETING TO BE HELD ON 3 DECEMBER IN THE BOWEN MEMORIAL HALL.


...................................................


   Cllr Ian Whitby [Chair]



Cllr Ian Whitby  [Chairman]


